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Shoreacres City Council

Minutes of 12-13-04


THE CITY OF SHOREACRES CITY COUNCIL MET IN REGULAR SESSION ON DECEMBER 13, 2004, AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE SHOREACRES CITY COUNCIL ROOM LOCATED AT 601 SHOREACRES BLVD., SHOREACRES, TEXAS, HARRIS COUNTY.  

1.0
ROLL CALL:

NANCY EDMONSON

MAYOR


PRESENT

JAYO WASHINGTON

MAYOR PRE-TEM

PRESENT

JOE GOMER


ALDERMAN


PRESENT

VICKIE ELLIS


ALDERMAN


PRESENT

DAN BLANCHARD

ALDERMAN


PRESENT

TOM REVAK


ALDERMAN


PRESENT

ROBIN ELDRIDGE

ACTING CITY SECRETARY

PRESENT

2.0
CITIZEN’S PRESENTATION

2.1
Citizen’s Comments

 Dolly Arons, 1119 North Country Club

· Asked if the Mayor or any member of Council would be attending the TxDOT
meeting scheduled for the following evening; she realizes that the City’s Christmas Party was the same night.

Mayor Edmonson said that she would try to make it by for a few minutes, and that she tried to get TxDOT to reschedule their meeting. She asked TxDOT to come to one of our council meetings in January to make a presentation about the SH 146 project.

Nylia Stevenson, 122 Forest

· Asked if the City or Council had taken a position as to which design they preferred for the SH 146/Shoreacres Boulevard intersection..

Mayor Edmonson said that there are two designs that Tx DOT was proposing for the reconstruction of the Intersection of State Highway 146 and Shoreacres Blvd., and that there were pros and cons to both. At the meeting in January, she hopes to get a better idea as to which option the City prefers after looking at the drawings of both and get some questions answered concerning issues that the city and the citizens may have.

Tom Coleman, 207 Shoreacres Blvd.

· Said that Jim Suber, a Bay Colony resident, has been diagnosed with throat

cancer. He has been very active in the fight against Bayport and in SEACAP.

3.0 ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REPORTS

3.1
Council Reports/General Discussion

Alderman Gomer

· Received his first agenda from SETH but will not be able to attend their

meeting because they ‘re on Thursday nights.  He went by their office and 

introduced himself. He said their organization provides medium to average price

range loans of around $43,000 for around a ($90,000) home.  They aim at first-time homebuyers, or those who haven’t been a homeowner within the past three years.

3.2
POLICE AND PUBLIC WORKS REPORT

A written Police Report was given hereto as attachment “A”.

Alderman Ellis said the CLEMC response times looked better than last Police report.

Chief French said that a lot of the fluctuation of response times is because sometimes the ambulance stationed in Bay Colony isn’t on a call when we receive and need an ambulance, which will make the response time shorter. 

A written Public Works Report was given hereto as attachment “B”.

4.0 REGULAR ITEMS

4.1
Consider/Approve Canceling the Council Meeting scheduled for December 20, 

2004.

Motion was made by Alderman Revak and seconded by Alderman Washington to approve canceling the regular council meeting scheduled for December 20, 2004.

MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS VOTE.

5.0
Consider/Approve up to $5,000.00 to Meador Staffing Services for Temporary Bookkeeping Services.

Roberta Liles, a temporary staffer of Meador Staffing, started at the City last week..  The City is  still in need of this person to help out with financial and tax reports, some clerical tasks to help Brenda  catch up on in the Municipal Court area, making deposits, and helping out getting things together for the current auditor.

Motion was made by Alderman Washington and seconded by Alderman Gomer to approve up to $5,000.00 for Meador Staffing for temporary bookkeeping services.

MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 

Mayor Edmonson addressed item 5.4 at this time.

5.4
Consider/Approve new Job Descriptions for City Administrator, Chief of Police, Director of Public Works, Utility and Building Clerk, and Court and Bookkeeping Clerk.

Mayor Edmonson said that in the past budget sessions she and council had discussed the need of a City Administrator. This person would still report to the Mayor since we are still a strong Mayor form of Government. The major change will be that the Chief of Police, Director of Public Works and the two Clerks will report to the City Administrator instead of the Mayor. She said that this is a boss-type position not a clerical position and it would be a salaried position. She referred to the Job Description of the City Administrator as attachment “C”. 

Her contact will be daily with the City Administrator. This job description is a combination of the city secretary and administrator.


Alderman Revak asked if some of the other job descriptions changed. The Mayor answered yes and asked if they wanted to discuss any of those. A few changes for the Chief of Police, include changing the report relationship
, clarifying the Emergency Management role, and adding the duty of helping out with the revenue deposits for the city. They discussed the difference in the separation of the bodies of government, with the court having to remain independent from the Police Department; the Police are the Executive Branch, the Court is the Judicial Branch , and the Council is the Legislative Branch.


The Utility Clerk’s title will change to Utility and Building Clerk. The building department has been kind of forgotten in the past. Because Robin already deals with the Building department issues more than the others, taking care of the Board of Adjustments and Planning & Zoning and the Building Official issues, the duties related to the Building Department will be formally added to her job description. Other staff will still help out, but she will be the person to come to if questions arise. The new utility software has the capabilities of tracking building inspections and other building related activities through the utility system. She will also be the one who makes up the utility and the building department deposits.

The Deputy Court Clerk’s title will change to the Court Clerk and Bookkeeping Clerk.

Brenda is good in this area, and is doing most of the court related things now, except entering the payments.  She will now be responsible for the Municipal Court deposits and then be checked by the City Administrator. These job descriptions establish that at least two people will be involved in all of our big deposits.

Alderman Revak said that these two positions are basically four job descriptions. He suggested keeping them separate and just note that one person does these two jobs, to keep these job descriptions from having to be rewritten in the future, since so many job descriptions evolve around the person in that position at that time.

Mayor Edmonson said that she had spoken to both Robin and Brenda that Council will re-evaluate the pay scales during the budget process and see whether or not there needs to be a salary adjustment that goes with the added responsibilities in each of the job descriptions.

Alderman Revak suggested that all job descriptions include the phrase “ and any other duties assigned by the City Administrator.”

Alderman Washington provided some grammatical errors and a few minor changes.

Motion was made by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Washington to accept the job descriptions as amended and with possible additional amendments.

MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 

Mayor Edmonson suggested that they move on to item number 5.5.Did we recess?  Do we need to note this? I think is a reference to the executive session.  I think we just changed the agenda to address 5.5 but I don’t know why we would have needed to change. Probably need to review tape here.
5.5 Consider/Approve Authorization for Mayor to fill the new position of City Administrator.

Alderman Revak said that it is a good idea. He said that since he has been in Shoreacres there


has been a devoted or a non-working individual or a combination of both persons that had time or that really wanted to devote their time in the mayor position.

Mayor Edmonson said that she would bring back a recommended person and a salary amount within the next month and a half or so. 


Alderman Gomer made a motion and was seconded by Alderman Blanchard to fill the position   of City Administrator.

MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

5.1
Consider/Approve the Repayment of the sakes Tax Overpayment to the State Comptroller’s 

Office.


Mayor Edmonson explained that in June of this year, the City received a check from the State Comptroller’s Office in the amount of $22, 000.00, with a letter explaining the reason for this check. The Comptroller’s Office has since then called and said they made a mistake, and the City will have to refund the overpayment.  Mayor Edmonson said that she has spoken to a representative and wecan request a payment schedule.  Council suggested that we request a schedule that will not affect this year’s budget, since this refund wasn’t calculated into it.


Alderman Revak made a motion and was seconded by Alderman Washington to approve the payback of the amount of $22,000 to the State Comptroller’s Office on terms which would be the most advantageous to the City.  

MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.







5.2
Consider/Approve Ordinance Number 2004-37, an Agreement between Harris County

and the City of Shoreacres for the Housing of Prisoners.


Motion was made by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Ellis to approve Ordinance 2004-37, An Agreement between Harris County and the City of Shoreacres for the Housing of Prisoners.


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

5.3
Ordinance Number 2004-38, a General Certificate of Local Government Unit from Southeast Texas Housing Finance Corporation’s Multifamily Housing Revenue Bonds for a Multifamily Property in the City of Baytown. 


Alderman Gomer, a representative of Shoreacres to the Board of Directors on SETH, 


explained that each entity in SETH has to approve the issuance of these bonds for certain


project to be funded.


Alderman Gomer made a motion and was seconded by Alderman Revak to Approve Ordinance 2004-38, A General Certificate of Local Government Unit from Southeast Texas Housing Finance Corporation’s Multifamily Housing Revenue Bonds for a Multifamily property in the City of Baytown.


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.


Mayor Edmonson adjourned the Regular Council to go into an Executive Session at


8:08 P.M.  to discuss annual merit bonuses for staff.
We need to put in here when we adjourned regular session and when we came back in session for the regular session and then adjourned again.  All that happened around 10:00 p.m.


PASSED AND APPROVED THIS ______ DAY OF _______________________,



2005.







_______________________________








Nancy R. Edmonson, Mayor



ATTEST:



___________________________________



Robin Eldridge, Acting City Secretary






















